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Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: LJHS        Analyst:   Heidi Beazizo  
ECAF:    22-0882 
Proposal:  Mot. 22-374       Date:    9/8/2022 
Consideration 
The Executive’s Office requests Council consider approving proposed Motion 22-374, which would approve and 
authorize an interlocal agreement between Snohomish County and Stanwood Camano School District. 
Background   
The County, through the Sheriff’s office, provides contract law enforcement services to agencies throughout 
Snohomish County, this includes providing School Resource Officers to school districts.  RCW’s 28A.320.124, 
28A.320.1241, 28A.320.1242 and 28A.320.125 all provide information related to the nature of the agreements and 
services performed. 
Stanwood School District wishes to execute a one (1) year ILA for SRO services at Stanwood High School; services 
have been in place since 1999.   
Current Proposal  
Scope:  Motion 22-374 approves an agreement to provide SRO services at Stanwood High School and 
authorizes the executive to sign the necessary contracts. 
The SRO will assist with the enforcement, investigation and prevention of criminal activity at Stanwood High 
School and will respond to calls for service at other campuses as needed and available.  The SRO will patrol 
assigned campus and facilities during school hours and during District sponsored events as needed, to deter 
and help address issues that affect the safety and wellbeing of students, staff and other community members.  
The SRO will also serve as a positive resource to students, parents and staff.  The SRO will participate as a 
guest speaker on law enforcement or public safety topics, as needed and agreed upon by the District and the 
County. 
The SRO will be trained in compliance with RCW 28A.400 (as amended by ESHB 1214) and RCW 28A.310.515. 
Duration:  September 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023.  
Fiscal Implications:  $126,636 
2022 Budget:  YES. 
Future Budget Impacts:  $126,636 for 2022-2023. 
Handling:  NORMAL.  
Approved-as-to-form:  YES. 
Risk Management:  APPROVE.   
Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   
Analysis: The ILA is in compliance with RCW. 
Attachments:   

• RCW 28A.310.515 School safety and security staff-training program  
• RCW 28A.400.345 School safety and security staff-Required training 

Amendments:  NONE  
Request:  Move to GLS on September 21, 2022 for Council to consider taking action.   

https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=28A.320.124
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=28A.320.1241
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=28A.320.1242
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=28A.320.125
https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=28A.400
https://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2021-22/Pdf/Bills/House%20Passed%20Legislature/1214-S.PL.pdf?q=20220909075828
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=28A.310.515

